



Dear Parents,

What a busy time it has been these last few months. There has been lots of fun and lots of learning. But I guess we are all in need of a good rest! I wish you and your families a peaceful and happy Christmas and I look forward to a productive and energetic year in 2020 and the ideals of our motto being lived out: Creideamh, Cairdeas, Crógacht - Faith, Friendship, Fearlessness.

SACRED SPACE
Our Sacred Space is displaying a crib and an Advent Wreath plus a “good deeds” tree. This reminds us of the true meaning of Christmas. Thanks to Rhiannon & Kyle’s Granny for the lovely holly.
CHRISTMAS CONCERT

The Christmas Concert will take place on Tuesday 17th and Wednesday 18th December.  Each class has prepared a short performance.  To ensure a safe and comfortable environment for the audience and the performers, we would ask parents to come to the event on their allocated day as follows:

Tuesday 17th December, 12.30p.m.

Parents of Junior Infants, 1st, 3rd & 5th.

Wednesday 18th December, 12.30p.m.

Parents of S. Infants, 2nd, 4th, & 6th.

The performances will finish at approximately 1.30 p.m.  The Parents’ Association has kindly invited everyone to Christmas refreshments directly after the school concert on Wednesday 18th December. 
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PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION:

We would like to express our gratitude to our hard-working Parents’ Association. They are truly inspirational. Special thanks to Ms Maebh Langford-Smith the Chairperson and school librarian. The recent cash for clobber raised €372. Thank you to Karen for organising this and to one and all for supporting it.
BOARD OF MANAGEMENT
Our new Board of Management has been elected. The parent nominees are Justin Morton and Joanne McGrath. I would like to thank all our Board Members for their dedication and service over the past four years. I wish the new Board every blessing.
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GREEN SCHOOLS:  
Congratulations to all those boys and girls who continue to `Walk on Wednesdays’ - keep up the great work. Thank you to Christian Connolly who has been liaising with South Dublin County Council regarding ramps and safety measures. 
LIBRARY BOOKS

Please make sure that all library books are returned to the school no later than Friday 13th December 2019.

SPECIAL PRAYERS
Please continue to keep all members of our school community in your prayers, especially those who are ill.
CHRISTMAS FAIR

On Wednesday 18th December 2019, we will have our usual cake sale after the show.  There will also be little Christmas crafts for sale which some enterprising children have made in their spare time. The crafts really are lovely and I hope you can support these wonderful children. I am really looking forward to seeing all the lego creations that children are busy making at home.
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CRUMLIN CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY
On Thursday 12th December, we are asking you to support the Crumlin Christmas Jumper Appeal.  We understand that some children don’t have Christmas jumpers so any coloured jumper can be worn on this day.  Any donation would be appreciated which will be sent to Crumlin Children’s Hospital. We suggest €2 per child, or €4 per family.  
FAMILY ACCOUNTS:

Thanks so much to all who have settled their accounts regarding Irish dancing and books.  If you could settle all outstanding accounts due to the school on or before 13th December, it would be much appreciated, as this is our last banking day. Thank you so much to those families who have made a kind donation to the school. It is very much appreciated.

MOVING CRIB

On Friday 13th December Junior & Senior Infants will visit the Moving Crib in Parnell Square. This will be a lovely experience. It is well worth a 
visit if you have time over the Christmas holidays.
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KILLAKEE CHRISTMAS FARM

On Tuesday 10th December 1st and 2nd class visited the Christmas tree farm at Killakee. Thank you to Karen and Justin Morton who gave them a wonderful workshop on the importance of trees to our world.

The Mortons also donate a Christmas tree to our school every year and the children have the very important job of picking it. Thank you to our parent volunteers for making this trip possible.
NEWS 2 DAY
The News2Day team will visit Mr Dunne’s 5th and 6th class on Friday 13th December. They will discuss healthy eating, running the daily mile and their involvement with Super Troopers. Watch out for them on T.V.
COMMUNITY LINKS

1st and 2nd class continue to enjoy soccer every week courtesy of the FAI and Parkvale United. All classes receive GAA training courtesy of Wanderers GAA and the County Board.
STEM ACTIVITIES

Science week was a great success. Ms Brocklebank’s 3rd and 4th class put on a science activity display for the rest of the school. It was great to see all the experiments. We are delighted that there is lots of science going on all the time in every class. Teachers recently had a two hour workshop on STEM activities which was really enjoyable and informative
SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR
The Scholastic book fair was a great success. Many thanks to the parent volunteers who manned it. We will choose some lovely new books shortly with the commission.

DEMONSTRATION PROJECT

Clare Kelliher(speech and language) and Elizabeth Kennedy(occupational therapist) continue to work with the school. They will focus on expanding oral language and then we will work on handwriting.

[image: image5.jpg]



ETHOS

Sr. Anna continues to give short workshops to our Confirmation class and the children love to see her coming. The recent commitment mass was really lovely. The children are now enrolled in preparation for the big day next February. Please continue to practise the mass responses so that they can relax and enjoy the day and fully participate.
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SCHOOL CHOIR

Thank you to Ms Wallnutt and the school choir for the lovely music at the Confirmation enrolment mass last Saturday. They continue to practise for the forthcoming Laudate festival and we can’t wait to hear them.

ACTIVE SCHOOLS

Our Active committee are doing great work every day organising playground activities and Active lines each day. They are very visible to all in their lovely Active School jackets. Thank you to Mr Dunne for all the work he is doing with the committee.
SCHOOL COUNCIL

The Student Council did great work over the past few weeks organising the “Food Dudes” programme. Many thanks to them and to Mr Egan who co-ordinates their activities.
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WEDDING BELLS

Ms Andrea Brocklebank will be married during the Christmas holidays. We wish Andrea and Neil every blessing and much love, luck and laughter.
ADVERSE WEATHER:

Weather conditions, during school terms, are sometimes so uncertain, due to flooding, snowstorms, etc., that it is impossible to predict the certain opening of the school.  However, every effort will be made to keep the school functioning if at all possible.  If it is obvious to you that road conditions are so hazardous, staff and children may not be able to reach the school, please DO NOT send the children until 10am.  You are asked to adopt a common sense approach - if in doubt, wait.
If an emergency should result in the closure of the school (an extremely rare possibility), the gates will remain closed and the children will be sent home ON ARRIVAL at the school.
A text message will also be sent if possible.  

Suggestions in such circumstances
· Please ensure that the school is open before dropping your child off in the mornings.

· Please have alternative arrangements made for your child should the school be closed.  This is especially important for children of working parents.

N.B. THE SCHOOL WILL REMAIN OPEN IF AT ALL POSSIBLE.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
Laudate Festival: 29th January 2020

Grandparents Day: 31st January 2020

Confirmation: 29th February 2020
CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS:

The school will close on Friday, 20th   December, at 12 noon and re-open on Monday, 6th January 2020 at 8.45am.

I take this opportunity to thank all our staff for their enthusiasm, commitment and dedication.  I am blessed to have such a supportive team around me and I hope they get a well-deserved rest over the holidays.
Nollaig Shona agus Athbhliain faoi Mhaise Daoibh go léir
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Philomena Cleary

Principal

